

Minutes from District 6 March 11, 2018  
Port City Group, 960 W. Sherman, Muskegon

Laura opened the meeting @1:30PM

Introductions were made around the table

Reading Step 2 / Tradition 2 / Concept 2

Secretary's Report: Report from Jan. 14, 2018 was read. The following corrections were noted:

- 1.) No motion was made to change the previous minutes. The report was accepted as read, with the following correction regarding GOS to GSO.
- 2.) DCM Report (North) – change “Reminder that Twin Lake is no longer meeting. It is doing ok with attendance” to “Reminder, there is no longer a Twin Lake meeting. The Holton group is doing okay with attendance”.
- 3.) Webmaster -Gary Courser should be Gary C. (no last name)
- 4.) Old Business elections: Gary C DMC Central should be DCM Central (alternate)
- 5.) New Business - Beth P report on Grand Haven Club should be AED not AEP.
- 6.) Treasurer's Report should be Nov-Jan.

Motion made to accept the report with corrections. 2<sup>nd</sup> and passed.

Treasurer's Report: Report from 1/14/18-3/9/18 was read. Motion made to accept the report. 2<sup>nd</sup> and passed.

Announcements:

- Jake PCAA-Picnic July 28th, at McGraft Park. Looking for donations for food and raffle items..
- Recovery breakfast every 1st Thursday of the month at 9 am at Russ' on Henry.
- South Alano Club-MCYPAA Event 3/23-3/24 beginning at 9 pm.
- Our Savior meeting is changing from Tuesday to Wednesday @ 4 pm.
- PCAA needs schedules

Group Concerns:

None

Area 34 Report:

The March 18<sup>th</sup> meeting in Stevensville will be a pre-conference Assembly to discuss Agenda items. The Assembly begins at 10 am.

DCM Reports:

- North David R: Hesperia 7pm Unity Methodist moving to 8pm starting 4/16. He will get group change form to Area Registrar. Looking for contact info for the GSR's.

- Central Gina S: Getting GSR contact information from Laura J to send out emails to current GSR's. Starting to hit new meetings within the central to introduce herself to the GSR's.
- DCM South-Open

#### Committee Reports:

- Archives Beth P – Absent, no report
- Correction - Open
- Grapevine MK – Absent, no report.
- PI/CPC Jamie – Absent, no report.
- Schedules David H – Absent, no report.
- Webmaster - Gary C. Doing well. Gave web statistic information. Would like to remind everyone if there are changes or announcements, please make sure they are sent to him, so he can get them on the web.
- Telephone Jeremy - Nothing new to report. He is looking for a checklist on what his duties are.

#### GSR Reports:

- David R Fremont Group - Doing well. Speakers meetings doing great.
- Jeremy Giles Road Fellowship - Group contemplating on speaker meetings. -or cook outs. Attendance is normal.
- Jake - PCAA Meetings are doing well. Looking for speakers (Saturdays @ 7pm) they have done remodeling, and painting. He gave accolades to Danny P. for all his help.
- Danny West Side Warriors - meeting is going well. Would like to reiterate this meeting is welcome to everyone, not just Veterans. He would like to get some AA decor on the wall.
- Renee WEST group - well attended with a great group of women.
- Gina S. Still Sober @ 6 - Meetings are going well.
- Russ Sunday Breakfast & Grumpy Old Men - Doing great. Dedicated people continue to come to the meetings.

#### Old Business

- Election for open positions: (no positions filled)
 

a. DCM South	b. Corrections	c. Alt. DCM North
d. Alt. DCM South	e. Alt. Alt. Grapevine	f. Alt. Telephone
- Hosting Area Sept. 2018 (will form Committee's at May meeting)

#### New Business:

- David R., passed out Agenda items for the 68<sup>th</sup> Annual General Service Conference. Rick P. 68<sup>th</sup>, our current delegate, has highlighted several items he would like feedback on. Please take back to your home group for input. If you have questions, contact Russ, Laura J or David R. If you want to learn more, attend the Mock Conference.

- Apparently, some within our district have contacted Rick, current delegate, regarding safety at some meetings in Grand Haven. The topic was brought up to see if other meetings are experiencing issues. Jake, Renee, Gina, and David voiced opinions and concerns. Jake (PCAA) said the safety card was read prior to all meetings. It was felt safety in AA would be a good topic to have a workshop on. A motion was made for a workshop on safety. It was 2<sup>nd</sup> and passed. Gina S is going to chair. So far, four people volunteered to be on this committee - Gina, Russ, Danny and Jake. The committee will meet monthly to get the format.
- Travis from the Young People in Alcoholics Anonymous would like to do Power Point presentation regarding MCYPAA at an upcoming meeting. It was decided to let him do the presentation at our May meeting.
- Reminder the May meeting will be the 1st Sunday in May instead of the 2<sup>nd</sup>, due to Mother's Day. The next meeting is May 6 at the Tri-Cities Alano Club.

Meeting adjourned @ 2:50pm.

Closed with the Responsibility Statement

*I am responsible.... When anyone, anywhere reaches out for help, I want the hand of A.A. always to be there. And for that, I AM RESPONSIBLE!*